
Robinson Secondary School PTSA General Membership Meeting

Tuesday, February 6, 2018


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Shelley Smith, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Adam Birnbaum, Sandra Meyer, Virginia Doherty, Valerie Pletcher, Jim Witkop, Chris DelGrosso, Lisa Waters, Jill Handman, Michelle Glicklin, Manny Mangahas, Nancy Wemmerus Rosene, Joanne Walton, Brandon Smith, Nate Smith, Brian Letzkus, Jack Letzkus, Claire Letzkus, Ron Florence, Logan Florence, Reid Florence, Elaine Sullivan, Jay Sullivan, Erin Morrissey-Lauer, Mary Mulvenon, Carl Rosene, Stephen Rosene, Andrew Rosene, Sarah Bird, Frank Hodum, Angela Hodum, Sara Breaux, Stacia Camby, Jill Moore, JoEllen Windsor, Sandy Glotfelty, Jon Keisler, Zoe Walton

Guests: Beth Tudan, Jane Miscavage, Sarah Gross 

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 pm
Principal Report -  Admin. School Update: Matt Eline

Welcome to the second semester! Course selections are beginning this week and counselors will be speaking with students to select classes for next year.

An email was sent out to parents in the community today regarding vaping, an issue in many schools and also an issue at Robinson. The CDC has clearly identified that vaping is not good and marijuana oil is illegal. It appears that some children are buying products online, sometimes using Amazon gift cards, and having items delivered to their home or to a friend. Since you have to be 18 to buy the vaping products, they are buying items online to get around the age limitation.

We encourage you to have a conversation with your children. We are educating [image: image1.jpg]Robinson Secondary School
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the staff and also the School Resource Officers and Police. It is a tricky situation but we are trying to get ahead of it here at Robinson. Vaping is also occurring on buses and in the bathrooms. M.Eline recently had lunch with 20 sophomores and all have seen it going on and agree it is a problem. 

M.Eline has spoken to Terresa Johnson (Asst. Superintendent who puts out the SRR) and asked her to put something out to the greater community regarding the issue of vaping. We need to have broader exposure to the community and we plan to put a Public Service Announcement out on Good Morning Robinson.

M.Eline thanked all the parents for their continued support and partnership in making Robinson a safe and great school!

Presidents Report: Shelley Smith 

Welcome to all and thank you for being here! We will go through a few general committee chair reports before turning to the PTSO discussion.

S.Smith introduced the Executive Board members present at the meeting: A.Birnbaum, Laurie Florence, Carole Letzkus and Sandra Meyer.

V.Pletcher presented a slideshow and discussed the PTO vs. PTA: Differences at a Glance prepared by PTOToday.com. We would like to share options for our PTSA to consider and give you all an opportunity to ask questions. Thank you to the volunteers, students and parents who are here this evening. 

What matters most? The students at Robinson and our commitment to improve communication, service and participation in our school. The presentation included many elements including the history, structure, benefits and funding of the PTSA at Robinson. We believe this is an exciting opportunity ahead for us!

Sarah Gross (State PTA representative) discussed how they offer training, scholarship programs and many other benefits. She was struck by how many PTA units had run into a jam and they worked together to create a family of parents who work with teachers and students to succeed. A PTO has less structure and may be great until you need something. She also pointed out that a new organization does not mean new members. Many of our PTOs come back after a few years because they miss the support and family. The State PTSA has a lot to offer.

Jane Miscavage (local Fairfax County PTAs) shared that they see people leave and then return to the PTSA. She stated that her job was to lift you up and make your jobs easy, and that you lose protection and checks and balances with a PTO. She is here to protect parent volunteers including abuse by treasurers and that we must remember to maintain a 501(c)(3) status with the IRS. Ultimately, she believes we exchange things when you get your independence and you must also think about your future volunteers.
S.Smith offered that we are in a position to implement great changes! Thank you for opening the discussion and this is a lot more than just about money. We would love to have more parents involved, not just have their money through membership. We would like to develop a structure to engage parents, move from a paper to electronic membership, have better communication and accessibility to information. We also want more of a community presence - we can accomplish great things for our school, pyramid and beyond. Robinson has not needed to utilize the benefits offered by the state and local PTAs. We are not only focusing on ourselves but we first need to help our community/students before we can help other schools in the state. It’s not really a matter of an “A” or an “O” but really what is the right fit for Robinson.

There was some discussion regarding what will happen to the Reflection students who have advanced to the district and perhaps state level. No one wants to prevent them from advancing or participating at the state level and everyone was 100% in agreement to support these students. We will likely vote to dissolve the PTSA in June to allow these students the opportunity to advance. Likewise, there was some discussion that there are existing programs at Robinson for students to express themselves in the arts. While the Reflections program is unique, several students offered options and opinions on other avenues for expression in the arts at Robinson including Carousel (art and literature magazine), the annual art show and various courses and after school clubs and activities.

There was a discussion on untapped membership options, communication improvements, supporting other schools that don’t have a voice, training options, a strategy on succession planning and resource guides. 

If we do dissolve the PTSA, we would file to be a 501(c)(3) and the funds would be transferred to the PTSO at the time of dissolution. Ramping UP!, Math Boot Camp, Membership funds and Marketplace vendor fees will all go to the PTSO and we would like to make this as seamless as possible. It was agreed that we want to have the right heart moving forward, that if we convert to a PTSO, we would have more flexibility to use our funds as we deemed necessary. Administrative items that will either need to be addressed or have already been created include: PTSO By-Laws (created), new membership database needs to be created, consideration of officer term limits, and the need to purchase insurance.

After further discussion, it was decided that the proposed date for the dissolution of the Robinson PTSA would be 6/15/18. This date would allow the Reflection participants to complete the competition and allow any scholarships to be awarded in a timely manner.

M.Glicklin motioned: I move to dissolve the Robinson Secondary School PTSA effective June 15, 2018. A.Birnbaum seconded the motion. A written vote of the PTSA Membership was conducted to dissolve the PTSA. The vote passed 32-10-1. So moved that the Robinson PTSA will be dissolved on June 15, 2018.

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

Monthly report attached and posted online.
Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence - No report

Vice President – Admin: Adam Birnbaum - No report

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications/Social Media: No report 

Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: No report

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School/Middle School: No report

Fundraising: No report
Grocery Receipts: No report

Hospitality: No report (via S.Smith)

“This Is For You” - Teri Patterson will be working with Elaine Sullivan to coordinate this event in April. A variety of treats and snacks (including gluten-free and no-nuts) are donated by the community and distributed to the Robinson students during lunch. This is a very popular event at Robinson. The students really appreciate feeling special and everyone is included/offered a special treat. This event is a favorite for both students and parents!

Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty

We are working on the online application for Marketplace vendors.

Membership/Newsletter: No report
Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: No report
Reflections: Nancy Wemmerus Rosene

The Reflections program is supported by the National PTA and all K-12 grades are eligible to participate. There are several levels for the entries: school, council, district, states and nationals. We are so proud to announce that two Robinson students have made it to the state level: Benjamin Breaux (special artist division - literature) and Hannah Price (middle school - photography). We wish them good luck at the state level!

Scholarships: Lisa Waters

Announcements have been sent out for the scholarships available this year and the website has the criteria and deadlines listed.

School Funding: No report
Student Representative: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: No report

Webmaster: No report

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 9:35 pm

Upcoming PTSA meetings:

3/6/18 - Board Meeting

4/5/18 - Student Focused General Membership meeting - 3:00pm in Gold cafeteria - Thursday afternoon

5/1/18 - Board Meeting

6/5/18 - General Membership Meeting - location TBD


